
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 13 FEBRUARY 2004 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

EX.33/04
REGIONAL GOVERNMENT - FURTHER SUBMISSION TO THE BOUNDARY COMMITTEE (Key Decision)

(In accordance with Rule 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this decision)

Portfolio
Policy, Performance Management, Finance and Resources


Subject Matter

A report from the Town Clerk and Chief Executive (CE.07/04) containing details of additional work carried out by KPMG Consultants on behalf of the District Councils of Allerdale, Copeland, Eden and Carlisle in support of the Council's preferred option of a Unitary Carlisle and Eden Council had been circulated to Members with the papers for the meeting.

Since then, the KPMG document had been considered at meetings of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees held on 9, 11 and 12 February 2004 and the views expressed at these meetings were circulated.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive tabled at the meeting a revised KPMG document containing suggested amendments to take into account the views of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  The Chairmen of the Community and Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committees were present at the meeting and commented on the outcome of their Committees' deliberations.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That subject to minor typographical errors which have been pointed out to Officers and corrected and to the other amendments listed below, the Executive adopt the revised KPMG document, as tabled at this meeting, as the report of the Executive to the City Council on 20 February 2004 as their proposed response with a recommendation that it be approved as the City Council's formal response to the Boundary Committee's initial recommendations on the future structure of local government in Cumbria should regional government be introduced in the north west of England:-

(a)  the use of the word 'intimate' in the penultimate paragraph of 3.4 on P5 being reviewed;

(b)  the word 'two' being deleted from the fifth bullet point on P1;

(c)  the addition of '(other than Parish Councils and the County Councils)' after the word infrastructure in the seventh bullet point on P1;

(d)  the proposal to delete the last sentence in the third paragraph on P12 be not approved;

(e)  footnote 2 on P12 be amended to reflect the fact that local health groups are very close to amalgamation;

(f)  the assessment of risk summary on P31 be amended to reflect the changes agreed by the Executive to P1;

(g)  that the views of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee relating to the public transport links between east and west Cumbria and the potential implications for elected Members with no access to private transport be included within the report.

2.  That the Overview and Scrutiny Committees be thanked for their input in scrutinising the draft KPMG document.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive has made a recommendation to the City Council on the content of a further submission to the City Council on 20 February 2004.







